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Meeting Minutes
July 20th, 2016
Mosier Senior Center at 500 East Second Ave., Mosier, Oregon
	I
	The meeting was called to order by Mayor Burns at 6:30 pm.

	
	Council: Mayor Arlene Burns, Council President Emily Reed, Councilor Peny Wallace, Councilor Lacy Gries
Excused:  Councilor Derek Hiser
Staff:  City Manager Kathy Fitzpatrick, Finance Director Angie Wilson
Community:  Suzie Scharwz, Bob Shwarz, Ann Van Osdel, Kathy Long, Donald Patchett, Acasia Berry, Brett Vanderheuval

	II
	Agenda corrections or additions:  Remove UPRR permit construction Activity restrictions.  Add Legislatives Update item presented by Brett Vanderheuvel.

	III
	Business from the Audience:  None


	IV
	City Council Meeting Minutes:

Councilor Reed made a motion to approve the meeting minutes of 7/6/ 2016.  Councilor Gries Seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

	V
	Fiscal Year End Financial Overview:  Angie Wilson, Finance Director

Wilson presented the fiscal year end financial packet.

	VI
	Approval of Year End Financial Packet:  Councilor Reed made a motion to approve the Fiscal Year End Financial Packet.  Councilor Gries seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

	V
	BUSINESS

	1.
	Bob Shwarz, DEQ : Groundwater Contamination Report and Update
Bob Shwarz showed maps and a site plan of the ground water extraction wells and the ground water monitoring wells.  2,960 tons of contaminated soil was excavated from the site and the excavation was completed on June 22nd.  2 million gallons of water were flushed on the site during the first 24 hours of the incident, which explains why contamination was found in one of the monitoring wells.  Benzene tested at 1800 ppb, which is 10 times higher than what is safe for a wetlands habitat.  CH2M and Clean Harbors are working to address the contamination with a bio-sparging operation.  8 new monitoring wells will be drilled.  The goal is to reach 0% benzene and other contaminant levels.  Brett Vanderheuval from Columbia RiverKeepers asked about an Administrative Order to be issue by DEQ in order to keep UPRR committed to a site remediation plan and specific levels and standards of clean up.  

	2.
	Brett Vandeheuvel, Columbia River Keepers:
Vandeheuval gave an update on the legistlative efforts of State and Federal legislators.  He said that despite the efforts of the Governor and of ODOT to issue statements, neither entity has much authority over Rail Road companies.  Columbia RiverKeepers is pressuring the State to do everything possible to stop oil trains through the Gorge.   

	2.
	Public Hearing:  Ordinance #170, an ordinance adopting a 3% tax on the Sale of Certain Marijuana Items sold within the Corporate limits of the City of Mosier; Referring the question of a tax on the sale of certain marijuana items to the voters of the city at the November 2016 General Election, and declaring an emergency:
Mayor Burns suspended the regular council meeting and opened the Public Hearing at 7:50 pm.  There were no public comments.  She closed the Public Hearing at 7:53 pm.

Ordinance #170:  Council Vote.  Mayor Burns opened the regular city council meeting and asked for a motion.  Councilor Wallace made a motion to read Ordinance #170 by title only.  Councilor Gries seconded.  Motion approved.  Mayor Burns read Ordinance #170 by title only.  Councilor Wallace  made a motion to read Ordinance #170 by title only and approve the ordinance.  Councilor Gries seconded.  Motion approved, the Ordinance was read by title only for the second time and Ordinance #170 passed unanimously.


	3.
	Resolution #2016-10:  Special City Allotment Grant Application
Councilor Akin made a motion to approve Resolution #2016-10, Special City Allotment Application Resolution.  Councilor Gries seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.


	4.
	 Mosier Creek Bridge Bike/Ped Enhancement Concept Design:
Fitzpatrick presented an ODOT concept design of a single vehicle lane with bike/ped lanes for the Mosier Creek Bridge.  Brad DeHart from ODOT wanted to get the Council’s opinion of this design option before moving forward.  Council approved of the design because of it’s potential to create safe and comfortable passage for children walking to school, for pedestrians, and for cyclists.  Council also discussed the possibility of creating an aesthetic gateway at the bridge, which could look like an overhead arch or banner.  Council also suggested that more protection than just striping would be better like rubber bumps or rods.

	5. 
	Wasco County MOU for Mosier Hub funds:
Councilor Wallace moved to approve signing the MOU contingent on receiving a longer extension for using the funds if necessary.  Councilor Reed seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

	6.
	Bulk Water Sales Policy:

Council discussed the policy bullet points that the City Engineer had recommended.  Councilor Reed questioned the word “contractor” in item 4, because the word does not describe all of the applicants for water.  Water Operator Koerner suggested that instead of purchasing expensive equipment, the City should just construct an air gap tripod.  Fitzpatrick asked if Council was interesting in charging more for water use and per gallon.  Fitzpatrick will discuss these items with John Grim.

	VIII
	Meeting Adjourned at 8:20 pm.


Approved this 3rd day of August, 2016:                                    Attest:

__________________________________________________________________________________________

Mayor Arlene Burns                                                       Kathy Fitzpatrick, City Manager
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